
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
TO:  Indiana State Board of Education 
 
FROM: Scott Bogan, Educator Preparation Specialist 
 
DATE:  May 26, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: New Program Proposal from American College of Education  
 
American College of Education seeks final approval to offer a licensure program in Teachers of 
English Learners.  The 18-credit hour program is designed as a “licensure addition only” 
program for licensed teachers serving diverse English Learner populations.  The credits may be 
applied toward the M.Ed. in Teaching English Learners. 
 
Reviewers examined all components of the proposal and utilized the New Program Proposal 
Assessment Rubric.  It is the conclusion of the review team and, pursuant to 511 IAC 13-1-1, 
Sec. 1, (d)*, the recommendation of the IDOE that the Indiana State Board of Education 
approve the following: 
  

American College of Education – Teachers of English Learners P-12 (license additions) 
 
The IDOE will continue to monitor the progress of the above program by reviewing all annual 
reports required of American College of Education, including candidate performance data 
submitted to the Council for the Accreditation of Educator Preparation (CAEP) and the IDOE.   
 
* (d) The department will review and make the recommendation to the board regarding 
the status of all newly proposed licensing programs and reviews of existing licensure 
programs applying for approved status. 
 


